
 

 
 

Ceantar Bardais Leitir Ceanainn 

 

Oifig Riarthóir na 

gCruinnithe 

Aras an Chontae 

Leifear 

5
th

 Meán Fómhair, 2018 

 

FOGRA CRUINNITHE 

 

Beidh Cruinniú de Ceantar Bardais Leitir Ceanainn siúl Dé Máirt 11 Meán Fómhair, 

2018 ag 2.00 i.n. in I.S.P. Baile na nGallóglach 

 

DO GACH BHALL DEN CEANTAR BARDAS LEITIR CEANAINN 

 

A Chara 

 

Iarrtar ort bheith i lathair ag an gcruinniu seo Ceantar Bardais Leitir Ceanainn.  Ta 

Clar an Cruinnithe le seo. 

 

Mise, le meas 

 

Seosamh O’Piobla 

Riarthóir Cruinnithe  

**************************************************************************** 

Municipal District of Letterkenny 

  

Office of Meetings Administrator 

County House 

Lifford 

5
th

 September, 2018 

 

 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 

A Meeting the Municipal District of Letterkenny will be held on Tuesday 11
th

 

September 2018 at 2.00 p.m. in the Milford Public Services Centre. 

 

TO EACH MEMBER OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF LETTERKENNY 

 

Dear Councillor 

 

You are summoned to attend this meeting of the Municipal District of Letterkenny.  

The Agenda is attached. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Joe Peoples 

Meetings Administrator 



 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Consideration of the Minutes; 

 

(i) MDL Meeting held on 10
th

 July, 2018 

 

 

 Notices of Motions 

 

Cllr. Ciaran Brogan 

 

2) I propose that this council revisit and review parking bye laws to 

reflect the need of patients attending medical appointments so as to 

allow the same  period as the Main Street in particular were older 

people have to be assisted for their appointment. 

 

Cllr. Ian McGarvey 

 

3) That this M.D express regret and concern at the proposed Post 

Office Closures in Donegal. 

 

4) That his M.D make an urgent request to upgrde the road from a 

point at Rita Smyth’s, Portsalon through Carrablagh, Croaghross 

and Doaghbeg Portsalon to the Regional road at a point where it 

exits on to the Road from Fanad Lighthouse to Trialough Road and 

deal with the problem of access to Historical attractions that exist 

along the Route. 

 

5) That this Council deal with an obstruction to their Property at 

Bridgend, Ramelton and to the Riverside at The Bridge, on the 

Lennon. 

 

Cllr. John O’Donnell 
 

6) Calling on this Council to write to Minister John Halligan of the 

Department of Education to address the school bus crisis for 

students attending Milford secondary schools from the 

Kilmacrennan and surrounding areas. 

 

7) Calling on this Council to ensure TII replace all existing street 

lighting on the new road works on the N56 with the same number 

of more than what was there before works commenced. 

 



 

 

 

 

8) Calling on this Council to get the TII to continue the cycle way 

from the new road works at the Blue Banks to as far as Illistrin 

school. 

 

Cllr. Gerry McMonagle 
 

9) That this Council take the neccessary steps to ensure that the long 

suffering Council tenants and other residents of Gort Na Greine 

and Gleann Tain have regular and daily Water Supply and fast 

track the Take Over of these estates in order to deliver water daily. 

10) That this Council demands that Irish Water carry out without 

further delay repairs to the fence around the Reservoir at Ard O 

Donnell and that they erect a fence around their Pumping Station 

also at Ard O Donnell to prevent further acts of anti social 

behaviour at the site and to protect our Water Supply. 

11) That this Council investigate the cause of the foul smell along the 

shuck running from Letterkenny Shopping Centre to the Port Road 

and put in place a works schedule to pipe the said shuck. 

Cllr. Jimmy Kavanagh 

12) That the audible pedestrian signal volume be increased at traffic 

lights in the town to aid visually impaired pedestrians. 

13) That this Council install traffic calming/ramps on the Windy Hall 

Road. 

14) That this Council discuss the far too frequent water outages at Gort 

Na Greine, Letterkenny. 

Cllr. Adrian Glackin 

15) That this Council undertakes maintenance work on the Communal 

Area at the Ard O'Donnell Housing Estate in Letterkenny as this 

area has had no work done on it for a number of years and is falling 

into disrepair. 

16) That this Council prioritises the L5944 Kirkstown Road for full 

repair work as it has descended into a very bad state of repair. 

Some potholes have been fixed on the road but it still requires 

considerable improvements. 



 

 

17) That this Council considers purchasing vacant or unfinished 

housing or apartment developments to ease the housing crisis in 

this Municipal District. 

Cllr. Liam Blaney 

18) That this Council supports the call from residents on the 

Portsalon/Doaghbeg/Fanad Head road for funding to widen that 

road. 

19) That this Council requests Irish Water not to proceed any further 

with their plans to construct a sewerage treatment plant in the 

Ramelton/Ray area until a Public Consultation meeting is held in 

that area. 

20) That this Council requests the relevant Departments to add an 

additional school bus to take students from the Kilmacrennan, 

Termon Ballyare areas to Mulroy College and Loreto Community 

College Milford. 

21) Mayors Business 

 

22) Correspondence 

 

23) Housing & Corporate Services  

 

24) Planning & Economic Development  

 

25) Environment Report 

 

26)  Community Enterprise & Cultural Services 

 

27)   Roads & Transportation 

 

 

Questions 
 

Cllr. Ciaran Brogan 

 

28) What steps have been taken by the Roads Department following 

my motion to introduce yellow boxes at the Polestar Roundabout in 

Letterkenny? 

 



 

 

 

29) Can I have an updated report on the steps taken to have a 

Tourism/Culture Centre in the Old Courthouse and if we have had 

any success in engaging Failte Ireland to secure additional funding 

for this project? 

 

30) Can I have an updated report on the proposed Four Lane roadworks 

and proposed new water main on the Four Lane and the time frame 

for these works? 

 

Cllr. Ian McGarvey 

 

31) Can the proposed plans for Sewerage Treatment Plants be 

progressed as soon as possible? 

 

32) What Safety measures can be introduced at the crossing in 

Kilmacrennan as it very dangerous for all users? 

 

33) What is the volume of Traffic on the Letterkenny to Milford Road 

and should it be upgraded? 
 

Cllr. John O’Donnell 
 

34) When will works commence on the new social houses that was 

promised to be delivered and funded by the Department in 2016? 

 

35) What is the housing need for Churchill? 

 

36) When will I receive the new boundary maps as requested at 

previous meetings? 

 

Cllr. Gerry McMonagle 

 

37) Can I have the start date for the Safety Works at the Four Lane 

Letterkenny? 

 

38) Can this Council provide a Yellow Box on road at St. Eunan’s 

Court, Back Road Letterkenny? 

 

39) Can I be advised on what the delay is in awarding the contract for 

building houses on the Long Lane Scheme and when do we now 

hope to actually start on site and what is the proposed completion 

date? 

 



 

 

Cllr. James Pat McDaid 
 

40) With the new electoral boundaries set to change next year, will the 

additional Manor area to the Letterkenny area be included for the 

roads program for next year, or what will be the process around 

this? 

 

41) Can this Council ensure that the High Road in Letterkenny is 

included for next years Roads Programme? 

 

42) Is this Council expecting any additional LIS money this year? 

 

Cllr. Jimmy Kavanagh 
 

43) Could the Council erects a "No Left Turn" sign at the exit from An 

Grianan Theatre? 

 

44) Can this Council provide a Disabled Parking Bay at the last 

parking slot at College Row? 

 

45) Can the Council cut the grass and clear the area along New Line 

Road to the back of St.Eunan's College pitch, as it is badly over 

grown and looks bad? 

 

Cllr. Adrian Glackin 

 

46) After concerns raised to me by locals, is there sufficient insulation 

on the pipe carrying water over the Bridge in Barrack Glenswilly? 

Some locals fear freezing temperatures could bust the pipe. 

 

47) Locals living on the "dark lane" at Rashedoge in Glenswilly are 

asking if it was possible to have signs erected at its entrances for no 

HGV vehicles to use it and instead use the main road and junction 

at Foxhalls, due to health and safety concerns of pedestrians and 

cyclists in the area?  This is a narrow lane way and locals are afraid 

an accident could occur. 

 

48) What is the maximum weight allowance for vehicles on the bridge 

at Barrack, Glenswilly?  Locals are concerned with the amount of 

heavy loaded vehicles travelling on the Tullyhullion to Barrack 

road via the bridge. 

 

49) Date and Venue for next meeting – 9
th

 October, 2018 

Letterkenny Public Services Centre 


